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A work session of the Conway Planning Board was held on Thursday, April 14, 2022 beginning 
at 7:00 pm at the Conway Town Office, Conway, NH.  Those present were:  Chair, Benjamin 
Colbath; Selectmen’s Representative, Steven Porter; Secretary, Sarah Frechette; Bill Barbin; Eliza 
Grant; Erik Corbett; Planning Director, Jamel Torres; and Planning Assistant, Holly Whitelaw.  
Alternates Ted Phillips and Steven Hartmann were in attendance. 
 
WORK SESSION  
 
110-22.F. Percentage of Parking Lots to be Landscaped:  Mr. Colbath indicated that the 
Board had received a letter from Kit Hickey [attached]. 
 
Mr. Torres read the proposed amendment to §110-22.F. [attached].  Mr. Colbath asked for Board 
comment; Ms. Grant stated this is not specifically for the buffer; this is meant to be the whole 
site.  Mr. Torres stated it is areas adjacent to parking lots; within and next to, to help break it up.   
 
Ms. Grant asked how is the 10% and 15% measured.  Ms. Grant stated there is a clear area of the 
parking lot and there is 10 to 15% of that, but does a tree take up the space of its bulb or its 
canopy or is it areas that are landscaped that are not grassed.  Mr. Torres stated he was thinking 
like a planter bed square footage; it could be more of an intent ordinance without an actual 
measurement.  Mr. Torres stated we can be more specific if you think it would be helpful.  Ms. 
Grant stated most applicants want us to tell them exactly what we want, so if the ordinance is 
more specific it is more helpful.  
 
There was a discussion regarding the tree size requirement and landscaping in parking lot 
islands.   
 
Steve Johnson on behalf of Valley Originals stated mulch is the only thing that works in islands 
unless you have irrigation.  Mr. Johnson stated for the independent small businesses, the more 
you add into this the more nonconforming we will be.  Mr. Porter stated he would prefer to see 
green then dead trees.  Mr. Johnson stated you are going to see a lot of dead grass; he is a straight 
salt property because he cannot be open during a snow storm and throw sand because it doesn’t 
keep it from turning to ice.   
 
Mr. Colbath asked the way this is written it does not prohibit mulch.  Mr. Torres stated that it 
does not.  Ms. Frechette suggested consulting a licensed landscape architect.   
 
Ms. Grant made a motion, seconded by Mr. Barbin, to post the amendment to §110-22.F. to 
a public hearing on May 12, 2022.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 
The Board agreed to discuss the greenspace percentage requirement at another work session.      
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§110-29.A.(2) – Mr. Colbath stated this is a regular waiver request.  Ms. Frechette made a 
motion, seconded by Mr. Colbath, to hold a public hearing on the proposed amendment to 
§110-29.A.(2) on May 12, 2022.  Motion carried unanimously.   
 
§110-30.A. Architectural Design:  Ms. Grant submitted a flyer regarding New England 
Architectural Styles to the Board [attached].  It was discussed that there be no more than 50 feet 
without an architectural design feature.  The Board agreed that that this would need to be 
discussed at another work session.   
 
Housing Flyer:  The Board reviewed a mailer regarding Understanding Housing from Harrison 
Kanzler. 
 
Meeting adjourned at 6:55 pm. 
 
Respectfully Submitted, 
 
 
 
Holly L. Whitelaw 
Planning Assistant 
























